
January 7, 2019 
 
The winter quarterly meeting of the Milligan Library Board was held January 7, 2019 at the 
library. 
 
President, Kathy Rischling called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  Present were Kathy 
Rischling, President, Shirley Brunkow, Treasurer, Dorothy Novak, Secretary and board 
member, Mary Johnson.   Donna Krupicka was absent due to illness. 
 
Old Business: 
Dorothy read the minutes of the last meeting and they were approved as read, with the 
motion made by Shirley and seconded by Mary.  
 
The treasurer’s report was given by Shirley and also approved with the motion made by Mary 
and seconded by Kathy. 
 
It was reported that the Odego group was very pleased with the program given by Shirley in 
October when the group met at the library.  Most of the group were not aware of the Nebraska 
Historical Markers that were erected in honor of the WWII Airmen who died in the crash of two 
aircraft near Milligan.  
 
There are a number of paintings and quilts on display at the library, Shirley purchased 
additional stands for the art work.  Currently there are paintings by Wally Fogel, Darlene 
Slezak and Kathy Dick and quilts made by Marge Kassik and Kathy Dick, Ronda Korbelik has 
been bringing some of her photographs.  Shirley also purchased a shadow box for displaying 
the medallions donated by Vicky Thompson.  There is a medallion for each town in Fillmore 
County in honor of the Nebraska Centennial. 
 
The story time children made ornaments for the outdoor Christmas tree that was provided by 
the Milligan Main Street Revitalization Committee.  
 
Shirley and Dorothy will be completing the Bibliostat report soon.  
 
The next meeting of the library board will be Monday, March 25​th​ at 7 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Dorothy Novak, Secretary 


